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 Arroyo Vista K-8’s mission is to develop and inspire ALL STUDENTS to 

become lifelong learners who will learn at high levels and make a positive impact 

in a rapidly changing world. 

#We Care.  We Share.  We Prepare. We are Wildcats! 

Dear Arroyo Vista K-8 Families, 

Good news! We are pleased to share with you information regarding volunteer and visitor 

opportunities on campus during the school day.  

Beginning October 4, 2021, CUSD will begin the process for allowing volunteers and visitors to 

be on school campuses during the school day on a limited basis. Following California Department 

of Public Health (CDPH) guidelines, our schools will allow volunteers and visitors under certain 

circumstances and following specific requirements. We are calling this Phase 2 of our Volunteer 

and Visitor Plan. 

VOLUNTEERS AND VISITORS: 

Click here to access all details, requirements, and necessary forms! 

 MORE INFORMATION REGARDING VISITORS AND VOLUNTEERS 

 Opportunities for Visitors and Volunteers During the School Day 

In alignment with CDPH guidelines, during Phase 2, families who would like to visit the campus 

or volunteer during the school day will have the following options: 

●      Volunteering may occur outdoors with either proof of COVID-19 vaccination or a 

negative COVID-19 test. 

●      Volunteering may occur indoors in non-classroom spaces only with either proof of 

COVID-19 vaccination or a negative COVID-19 test. 
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●      Parents and visitors may attend specific outdoor events such as Jog-a-Thon and 

outdoor assemblies as long as at least 6 feet of distance is maintained. 

Requirements 

Phase 2 follows CDPH guidelines to provide opportunities for on campus volunteering and visitors 

while also minimizing the possibility of exposure to COVID-19: 

●      6 feet of distance between volunteers/visitors and students at all times, both indoors 

and outdoors. 

●      Masks worn appropriately when indoors at all times. 

●      Indoor and outdoor volunteers provide either proof of COVID-19 vaccination or a 

negative COVID-19 test. 

●      We are not allowing volunteers in a classroom with students until Phase 3, which 

would tentatively begin January 15, 2022. 

Instructions for Volunteering  

If you are interested in volunteering, please contact the school.  As volunteers are needed, you will 

be asked to complete the Request to Volunteer Form which includes the CUSD Process for 

Volunteers. Once you are approved: 

●      Volunteers choose either to:  

■      Provide proof of vaccination as defined by the CDPH or  

■      Commit to providing a negative COVID-19 test on the day of the campus visit 

●      For volunteers  who have chosen to provide a negative COVID-19 test, they will utilize 

the OC CARE for COVID Program testing service (free of charge), and present their 

negative results on the day of their visit 

■      Results must be from a test conducted within 7 days of the visit and be presented prior 

to entering campus 

●      COVID-19 Symptom Free Attestations. By entering a school campus, all visitors are 

attesting to the following: 

■      “I am not experiencing any of the following symptoms associated with COVID-19: 

temperature of 100.4 (feeling feverish) or with chills, cough, shortness of breath or 

difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, new loss of taste or 

smell, sore throat, congestion or runny nose, nausea or vomiting, or diarrhea.” 

■      “In the past two weeks, I have not had close contact with a person who has been 

diagnosed with COVID-19? This could include a person that has been tested for 

COVID-19 (because of possible infection) and is waiting for test results.” 
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Volunteering in Classrooms with Students Will Tentatively Begin on January 18, 2022 

Opportunities to volunteer directly with students in classrooms will tentatively begin in January. 

This is called Phase 3 of our Visitor and Volunteer Plan. Our District is waiting to begin 

volunteering in classrooms until Phase 3 in order to closely monitor the number of positive cases 

in our community during winter break before increasing access to our classrooms. We are also 

waiting until Phase 3 in case there are any changes to CDPH guidelines that would impact 

volunteering in classrooms. 

 If you are interested in working directly with students during Phase 3, you would then be required 

to follow our Board Policy 1240 and be fingerprinted and submit to a background check as a “Tier 

1” volunteer. Please contact your school office for more information to become a Tier 1 volunteer.  

  

For More Information regarding our COVID-19 Safety Plan 

For more information, please click here to visit our “Back to School Safety Plan + COVID-19 

Information” web page where you can access the COVID-19 Safety Plan.  

  

Also, please continue to work with our school office team for any additional questions.  

  

Sincerely, 

  

Joe McGann 

Principal, Arroyo Vista K-8 

   

  

  

  

  

  

  

The Board of Trustees desires to provide a safe school environment that allows all 

students equal access and opportunities in the district’s academic and other 
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educational support programs, services, and activities.  The Board prohibits, at any 

District school or school activity, unlawful discrimination, including discriminatory 

harassment, intimidation, and bullying of any student based on the student’s actual or 

perceived race, color, ancestry, national origin, nationality, ethnicity, ethnic group 

identification, age, religion, marital or parental status, pregnancy, physical or mental 

disability, sex, sexual orientation, gender, gender identity, or gender expression or 

association with a person or group with one or more of these actual or perceived 

characteristics. 

  

  

Absence Line: 949-234-5929  
23371 Arroyo Vista, Rancho Santa Margarita, CA  92688 

949-234-5951 Phone | 949-589-6924 Fax 
 

 

Capistrano Unified School District would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to 
be removed from our list, please contact Capistrano Unified School District directly. To stop receiving 
all email messages distributed through our SchoolMessenger service, follow this link and confirm: 

Unsubscribe  

SchoolMessenger is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with 
parents, students and staff through voice, SMS text, email, and social media.  
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